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IN THE MATTER OF the Resource Management Act 1991 (the
‘Act’)

AND

IN THE MATTER OF  primary submissions on Proposed Plan
Change 7 to the Canterbury Land and Water
Regional Plan (‘PC7’)

BY the Egg Producers Federation of New Zealand
(Inc) (‘EPFNZ’) and the Poultry Industry
Association of New Zealand (Inc) (‘PIANZ)

Memorandum to the Hearing Commissioners on behalf of the Egg Producers Federation New

Zealand (EPFNZ) and the Poultry Industry Association of New Zealand (PIANZ).
26 November 2020

MAY IT PLEASE THE HEARING COMMISSIONERS

This memorandum is filed on behalf of the Egg Producers Federation New Zealand (EPFNZ) and the
Poultry Industry Association of New Zealand (PIANZ), whom which I appeared on behalf of on Day 4 of
the hearing for Plan Change 7 (PC7) to the Canterbury Land and Water Regional Plan.

Filed with my supplementary evidence I updated the hearing panel on the progress of the Ministry of
Primary Industries (MPI) independent peer review of the Overseer Model and the provision of a guidance
document for territorial authorities and industry.

I requested that if the guidance report was released prior to the adjournment of the Plan Change 7
hearings would I be permitted to submit this to the hearings coordinator and permission to do this was
granted.

Unfortunately, with changes to the Minister's priorities following the election the draft guidance report

has not been released, and it is unlikely to be prior to the adjournment of the PC7 hearing.

I have been informed that Canterbury Regional Council will be provided with a copy of the guidance

report once it is finalised.

Thank you for the opportunity to present a submission on PC7.

Mary McConnell
Senior Planner
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Dated4:/26 November 2020



